
PURPOSE AND SCOPE 
 
This task force was created in 2017 to examine, enhance, and develop avenues to foster relationships 
between the various segments of our bar.  The task force made substantial progress last year and provided 
an extensive report at the end of the bar year outlining activities that the Alabama State Bar could 
undertake to improve appreciation of, and participation, in bar activities by its members.  This year, the 
task force shall work to implement the recommendations contained in that report. 
 
The task force may divide itself into such working groups as may be necessary to effectively carry out its 
functions.  The chairperson shall appoint a chair for any working group. The task force shall elect from its 
membership a secretary who shall be responsible for a written record of its actions. The secretary, or a 
designee, shall keep minutes of all meetings of the task force, and of all working groups thereof. The 
original of the minutes shall be filed with the Alabama State Bar within 14 days after each meeting to be 
made a part of the task force’s file. 
 
The task force shall meet regularly and provide timely written interim reports to the President. The task 
force shall submit a comprehensive written report of its findings, recommendations, and proposals, and 
the success of implementation thereof, including a recommendation of whether the task force should be 
continued for another year, no later than June 1, 2020. 
 
The task force shall meet at the call of either or both co-chairs. The Alabama State Bar, through its 
designated staff liaison, will assist the task force in carrying out its purpose. 
 
Done this 29th day of August, 2019. 

 
Christy Crow, President 
Alabama State Bar 
 
 


